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 Noise can reduce the quality of life of people living or working in the Borough. 
Planning controls can help to minimise noise disturbance in new 
developments with planning conditions used to control the operating hours of 
a particular source of noise. Planning conditions can also be used to reduce 
the effects of noise on nearby noise sensitive residential uses, for example by 
screening with natural barriers or with consideration for the arrangement of 
buildings. The Agent of Change principle places the responsibility for 
mitigating impacts from existing noise and other nuisance-generating activities 
or uses on the proposed new noise-sensitive development. Policy ECC02 
sets out further details with regards to noise, in addition to London Plan Policy 
D13 which considers the impacts of noise-generating activities on a wider 
scale. Further guidance on managing and mitigating noise in mixed-use 
development and town centre development is also provided in the Mayor’s 
London Environment Strategy.23 

 
 Sustainable Residential Density 

 

 Policy GSS01 sets out the Council’s strategic approach to development 
highlighting the locations where growth will be supported. The Council will 
seek to optimise rather than simply maximise housing density. This enables 
full consideration of the local context, relating appropriate density ranges to 
existing building form and massing as well as the location (central, urban, 
suburban), design-led beautiful buildings addressing national and local design 
codes, public transport accessibility and the provision of social infrastructure.  

 

Policy CDH01 Promoting High Quality Design  

a) In order to make the most efficient use of land residential proposals must 

be developed at an optimum density. A design-led approach to determine 

capacity should deliver an optimum density. This approach should consider 

local context, accessibility by walking and cycling and existing and planned 

public transport as well as the capacity of infrastructure.  

b) All new development should be of a high architectural and urban design 

quality and have regard to the National Model Design Code, Barnet’s 

Sustainable Design Guidance SPD and Design Code for Small Sites. This will 

ensure the resulting homes and local environment are of a high standard and 

biodiversity, water management and sustainable drainage measures are 

incorporated.  

The Council will expect development proposals to: 

 i. Respond sensitively to the distinctive local character and design, building 

form, patterns of development, scale, massing, roof form and height of the 

existing context.  

ii. Use materials of a suitable quality and appearance to respect local 

character and setting. 

iii. Ensure attractive, safe and, where appropriate, vibrant streets which are 

designed in accordance with the Healthy Streets Approach, and active 

frontages that provide visual interest, particularly at street level. 

 


